
Semer Parish Council Meeting 

Meeting held at Semer Village Hall on Wednesday 16th March 2022 at 7.10pm 

 

Councillors in attendance- Richard Keens, James Pitcher and Jackie Barraclough. 

Apologies received from John Lawrence. 

1. Chairman’s Welcome. 
2. Minutes read and approved. 
3. Matters Arising- The Hollies planning application has been withdrawn again. 

Highlands planning has been approved. The removal of the trees at Chapel Meadow 
House with tree protection orders has been granted. 

4. Road Signs on Union Hill- The signs have been erected and SLOW has been painted 
on the road. 

5. Robert Thorogood has resigned from the parish council, Steve Nuttal is taking his 
place so will be co-opted on. 

6. Matters Arising- £2000 was gifted to the Village Hall to go towards the works that 
have been down to the hall and the outside space. £660 was paid to Thorogood’s 
timber merchants for the oak which is being used to make the three new ‘Welcome 
to Semer’ signs, due to be put up later this year. 

7. Any other business- look into where to obtain forms for co-opting on a new 
councillor. 

 

Meeting closed at 7.30pm 

 

 

 

 

Signed ……………………………………………………………..  


